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In this issue:                                                           
  

• School Communications 

• Buildings and Grounds Update 

 

• Key Dates 

Dear Parents, 
This term continues to be a hive of activity across the 
school. Last Monday morning our students and 
teachers enjoyed sharing some of their favourite 
characters and stories during our Book Week parade. 
The creativity, variety and effort everyone had put into 
their costumes was outstanding and we all enjoyed 
this joyous start to our week. Across the school our 
learning communities were fortunate to attend author 
online activities, enjoy incursions, visit the Book Fair 
and listen each day to a story or two with one of our 
favourite activities ‘mystery reader’. My thanks to all 
the teachers for making this such an enjoyable week 
and in particular to Susie Dalton for her organization, 
Jos Markerink for leading our parade and Michele 
Ritchie for running our Book Fair. 
On Thursday our Year 3 to Year 6 students headed to 
Bill Sewart Reserve in near perfect weather to enjoy 
the House Athletics Carnival. With their ‘Hartwell 
Have-A-Go’ attitude firmly showing, a wonderful day of 
events was had by all. Congratulations to all our 
students for their enthusiasm on the day and again to 
our teachers for their support. A special thank you to 
all the parents who gave their time to assist with each 
event and came along to encourage the children. A 
huge thank you and special recognition to Jo Bayes. 
We are extremely fortunate to have Jo as our PE 
specialist, her enthusiasm, organization and 
management of these events makes them not only run 
like clockwork but also ensures a lot of fun is 
experienced by everyone – thanks Jo! 
 

SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS 
Please can I request that you take the time to read all 
school communications. Hartwell continues to be a 
busy learning environment and to ensure we are 
sharing information to our community we do require 
your assistance in taking the time to read items such 
as newsletters (whole school, year level and 
specialist), parent notices and class newsletters. We 
have set up systems to support information to be 
translated in a number of languages and to be 
received in different ways such as directly to mobile 
 

2024 Dates to Remember 
 August  

Friday 30 Ready, Set, Go 

 September  

Friday 6 Ready, Set, Go 

Thursday 19 Prep – 2 Tabloid Athletics 
Year 2 Camp Activities 

Friday 20 End of Term 3, 2.30pm 
finish 

 October  

Monday 7 Term 4 commences 

Monday 14 - 16 Year 4 Camp  

Wednesday 16 - 18 Year 3 Camp  

 November  

Saturday 16 The Great Fete 

Friday 22 Ready, Set, Go 

Friday 29 Ready, Set, Go 

 December  

Wednesday 4  Prep Information Night 

Friday 6 CURRICULUM DAY 

Tuesday 10 Ready,Set,Go 

Thursday 19 Year 6 Graduation 

Friday 20 End of Term 4 1.30pm 
finish 

 
 
devices through SENTRAL. If you have not set up a 
SENTRAL link on your device or need some 
assistance please contact us for support. Thanks in 
advance for your help with this. 
 

BUILDINGS and GROUNDS UPDATE 
Working Bee – thank you! 
Thank you to all the families who came along on 
Sunday to our working bee! There were many jobs 

completed in our grounds, these included mulching 
the garden beds, staining decks, topping up the 
sandpit areas, pruning, weeding and general 
maintenance. Thank you to Tony Pearse, Magnus 
Mason and Adrian O’Connor for their co-ordination of 
this important activity. 



 

Security at Hartwell 
Over the last 18months we have seen some increased 
activity and damage at school over the holidays and 
weekend. To support our environment and ensure our 
school is well protected we have arranged the 
installation of security cameras across the site. We 
hope that this will assist us in keeping our school and 
grounds safe. 
 
KEY DATES for TERM 3 
Please make note of some key dates: 
Year 2 Camp                   19-20 September 
Tabloid Athletics (P-2)      Friday 20 September 
Term 3 ends                Friday 20 September @    

2.30pm 
 
Term 4 Begins                 Monday 7th October 
Year 4 Camp         14 – 16 October 
Year 3 Camp         16 – 18 October 
The Great Fete          Saturday 16th November 
 
   
 

 
 

 
 
Lisa Banks 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
UNIFORM SHOP - SPARTAN SCHOOL WORLD 

Please contact Spartan for all uniform supplies.  

Store Address: 66 Essex Road, Mt Waverley 3149 
Telephone: 1800 815 557 
Email: onlineorders@spartanss.com.au 
Website:  
https://www.spartanschoolworld.com.au/collections/h
artwell-primary-school 
 
SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
Please note the Second Hand Uniform Shop will be 
open on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month at 
8.30am-9.15am. 
 
THE GREEN CANTEEN (TUESDAYS, THURSDAYS 
& FRIDAYS only) 
Please direct all recess and lunch queries to The 
Green Canteen: 
Phone 0432 393 064 
email: thegreencanteenau@gmail.com 
Orders can be placed until 9am each Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday 
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Hartwell Primary School does not endorse any of the products or services advertised in our newsletter 



 


